
Stephens County Honor Guard

Minutes for June 27, 2019

The meeting was called to order by Commander Kenneth Youngblood at 19:05 hrs. at the American 
Legion Bldg. at Comanche OK. The invocation was given by Butch Swanson, the Pledge of Allegiance to 
the American Flag was recited.

Attendance: Officers, Commander -Kenneth Youngblood, Vice Commander- Butch Swanson, Treasurer-
Dan Mitchell, Armorer- Jerry McAdory.

Members: John Williams, Steve Condit, George Parker, Gary Stinson.

Minutes from the May meeting were read, amended, and approved.

The Financial Report was read and approved.

Commander’s Report: Kenneth Youngblood stated that the SCHG did Eleven funerals in June, we did 
receive a flag to practice folding with and he said we will be practice folding before services.

Vice-Commander’s Report: Butch Swanson has been checking with a CPA on the 501C-19 and stated 
that we need to proceed with this application.

Armorer’s Report: None

Treasurer’s Report: None

Old Business: The Ken Sue celebration will be on July 19th, Dan Mitchell will be in charge of the SCHG 
activities. On July 2nd  at 6:30 P.M. the SCHG will be posting the flags in Fuqua Park in Duncan. On July 3rd 
at 11:30 A.M. the SCHG will be posting the flags at Canoe Brook assisted Living in Duncan. On July 4 th in 
Marlow the fund raising raffle table will be set up, Kenneth Youngblood and Steve Condit will be raising 
the flag. There will be a funeral service on July 16th in OKC.

New Business: Dan Mitchell made a motion to hire a CPA to get the 501C-19 application in order and 
ready to send, George Parker seconded, motion passed. George Parker mentioned that the Raffle tent 
needs repaired, it has two small holes in it. Kenneth Youngblood mentioned that if a coin is donated to 
someone at a funeral service it will be turned over to the SCHG. Dan Mitchell made a motion to write 
into the by-laws that any token or donation given to a member of the SCHG at anytime will be turned 
over to the SCHG, seconded by Jerry McAdory, motion passed. The Walters Rodeo will be on July 18, 19. 
and 20 Kenneth Youngblood will be setting up the raffle table. 

Good and Welfare: George Parker said the Bray Fire Works display was very good and said it would be 
good to get a phone number of those in charge of the Bray Fire Works and give this info to Kenny for 
future reference. Rick Duncan had eye surgery on June 27. Butch Swanson’s son and daughter in-law are
doing better after their accident. Dan Mitchell reminded everyone to check the condition of their 
uniform’s. Greg Griffin’s mother is still having health issues, please remember these folk’s in your 
prayer’s.

George Parker made a motion to dismiss the meeting at 19:50 hrs. Dan Mitchell seconded, motion 
passed.

Respectfully Submitted, Steve Condit


